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Posted on 27.03.2024 by Jennifer Curran

Category: Cabin Crew

Report TitleStrong smell of fuel in the cabin

Initial Report

On taxi out there was a strong smell of fuel in the cabin, I rang my crew at the rear to ask them and
they said it was very strong. I rang the Captain and asked are we behind another aircraft and
drawing in their fumes to the cabin? He said he wanted to investigate. I asked him if he would make
a PA, he said not right now? The smell was very strong, I had positioning crew in the cabin and I
could see the SCCM looking at me, waving her hand in front of her face indicating that there was a
smell in the cabin. 10 mins went by with no communication from the flight crew to our customers
and they could hear the interphone call bell going off in the cabin by myself calling my crew at the
rear and the flight crew calling them too. I was very frustrated that the flight crew left it for such a
long time to communicate with our customers.

In the end, I asked one of my crew to walk through the cabin to show crew visibility and I walked
from the front of the cabin to meet her. I verbally spoke to the forward passengers explaining to
them that the flight crew are working through some checks and that we were aware of the smell in
the cabin. Shortly after the captain made a PA, explaining what they were doing. We eventually
returned to stand escorted by the fire services to a remote stand. The captain came out to talk to us
after customers had disembarked to complete a report asking how strong the smell was, very
strong. I did say to him in front of the crew that passengers had commented that the
communication took a long time, he replied our checks and investigation of the smell takes priority
over communicating.

Comment

The cabin crew are the flight crew’s eyes, ears, and nose in the cabin, and cabin crew must report
anything unusual to the flight crew as quickly as possible and safe to do so, whether it be a smell or
anything visual such as smoke, or a medical incident.

We know from training that the busiest times for flight crews differ from those of cabin crews, 10
minutes can feel like it goes very quickly (final landing checks come to mind), or it can pass very
slowly such as when waiting for a gate on the last sector home.

On this occasion the SCCM consulted the cabin crew at the back of the aircraft to gather more
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information before sharing their concerns with the flight crew, just as the flight crew would need to
consult their instruments, each other, cabin crew in the relevant area, and possibly third parties
(ATC, engineering, etc.) to gather more information before making a PA to the passengers. The flight
crew will be attempting to diagnose the situation and advise the passengers when they have
sufficient information.

The SCCM was proactive by having crew walk through the cabin and communicating with the
forward passengers. This could also have been backed up with a PA from the cabin crew to advise
passengers that the crew were aware of the smell and more information would be available when
possible.
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